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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
11 May 2022 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors M. Abraham (Chairman), Holborn and Knight 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope & D.Morgan (Ferriby Shed) 
 

Minute No.  
PFC 21/ 
81. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllrs Blogg & Wood and D.Wyndham (Cricket Club) submitted 

apologies 
 

82. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST - D.Morgan declared a 
non-pecuniary interest as a member of the Ferriby Shed. 

 

83. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13 APRIL 2022 - Resolved – that the minutes be 
accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman. 
 

84. PUBLIC FORUM – There was no public speaking 

85. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – It was noted that the Park Warden had highlighted the speed bumps, 

completed the major wet pour repairs and filled in the gaps on the skate park.   
 

86. CLERK’S REPORT  

86.1. Monthly Report – The Clerk reported that there had been a complaint raised from skate park users 

about football being played in the Skate Park.  It was agreed that a new sign would be erected saying 

‘No Balls Allowed in the Skate Park Area’, as this is not specifically mentioned on the Skate Park sign.  

It was also noted that correspondence had been received about the quality of the play equipment 

available and that there was a small amount of graffiti which requires covering. 

86.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted. No concerns were raised. 
 

87. OTHER MATTERS 

87.1. Football Club – The matter of the football club hosting additional matches was discussed, and it was 

agreed that the Clerk would write to the club about the matter and send them a copy of the Cricket 

Club fixture list, to prevent clashing fixtures. 

87.2. Pavilion – The window covers on the pavilion are very heavy and require two people to remove them, 

which means that often they are left in place and this results in the pavilion building being a dark and 

uninviting space.  It was agreed that the clerk would get a quotation from LP Fabrications for a 

lightweight folding design and the possibility of roller shutters would be explored. 

87.3. Men in Sheds project – The Ferriby Shed are pursuing insurance quotations to enable them to start 

having meetings.  The project will be advertised during the Ferriby Festival with the hope of having an 

open day in June.  Concern over the practicalities of using the building during winter have been raised 

and funding options for solving these issues are being explored. 

 

The meeting closed at : 8.15 pm 
Date of next meeting : 8 June 2022 


